
Spring 2021

Hi Everyone! 
We are through 2020. YAY !!! My family, 
the Board of Trustees, and the Town Staff 
have all had your health and welfare on our 
minds and in our hearts during this difficult 
time. 

The town has a lot planned for 2021, 
including the repaving of some of our streets. 
We will communicate as construction 
begins and progresses; please keep an eye 
out for notifications as there will be a need 
for temporary changes in parking here and 
there. If we don’t get to your street this year, 
don’t worry. It will be repaired at some point 
during the five-year plan.

Spring is a great time to take advantage  of 
all the grants available such as landscape 
vouchers, water rebates, revitalization 
grants and many more; please remember 
these are here for you.  

COVID-19 is still around and masks are still 
required for you and your family’s  safety, 
so please remember    “Wear it so you don’t 
share it!“ 

Thank you,

Your friend and Mayor, Fil Archuleta
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APRIL 30 - MAY 2APRIL 30 - MAY 2
Time for Spring Cleaning! Dumpsters will 
be located across from the Town Hall at the 
Community Center: 620 27th 
Street Rd. This is a free service 
to residents and businesses in 
Garden City. 
Please be sure to get all of your 
garbage into the dumpsters and 
keep the area clean. Items that 
are not allowed in the dumpsters 
include:
• Toxic chemicals, paint, oil 
• Appliances containing freon 

(refrigerators, freezers, air conditioners, etc), 
electronics (tv, microwaves, etc)

• batteries, concrete, dirt
• tires, propane tanks, 
barrels

Call the Town Hall at 
970-351-0041 for more 
information on Weld 
County’s Hazardous 
Materials collection site for 
materials that cannot be 
placed in the dumpsters. 

SPRING CLEAN-UP DAYS
SPRING CLEAN-UP DAYS

Non-Emergency Call Information
If you require non-emergency assistance, please call Weld County Dispatch at 970-
350-9600, extension 4. The Town Hall does not have radio access to the Police 
Department and messages left on voice mail may not be received in a timely manner. 
Calling Dispatch is the fastest way to reach an Officer in a non-emergency situation. As 
always, in an emergency, dial 9-1-1.

COMMUNITY GARDENS
We had planned to start the 
community gardens in 2020, 
but as we all know, 2020 didn’t 
turn out like anyone expected. 
We are moving the opening 
year to 2021 with eight garden 
beds. At least one garden will 
be wheelchair accessible. 

Smokey’s, one of Garden 
City’s businesses, is partnering 
with the Town to make this 
exciting new feature availble 
to residents. Along with a 
donation to help build the 
gardens, Smokey’s is providing 
their renowned “Living Soil” so 

that we can grow the healthiest 
food possible

There is no charge to have a 
garden space, but there will 
be a $20 deposit, which will be 
refunded after you’ve planted 
your garden. Residents can 
apply for a landscape voucher 
to buy vegetable plants or 
seeds at Happy Life Gardens.

Email brett@townofgardencity.
com or call 970-351-0041 to 
reserve a garden or for more 
information.
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS!

• National Night Out: August 3rd
• Bootleggin’ Days: late September (TBA)
• Trunk or Treat: October 30th
• Cleanup Days: Apr 30 - May 2, Aug 20 - 22, Nov 5 - 7
• Bike Nights: May 10, Jun 14, Jul 12, Aug 9, Sep 13
• Movie Nights: June 17, July 15 - Rain or Shine
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Upcoming EventsUpcoming Events

Family fun for all ages on the second Monday 
of the month, May through September. Bring 
your bikes, trikes, scooters, skate boards and 
hover boards to the Town Hall and Community 
Center. The town will provide soft drinks, 
snacks, music, and games with prizes.  The first 
Bike Night is May 10th at 5:00 p.m.

Upcoming EventsUpcoming Events

New for 2021!New for 2021!



• Town Hall Phone: 970-351-0041 • Police Dispatch Phone: 970-350-9600 X4
• Hours: 9 - 4 Mon-Wed, 9 - 6 Thu, 9 - 12 Fri. Closed 12 - 1 for lunch Mon - Thu.

townofgardencity.com

NEW FACES IN GARDEN CITY

Danielle Morado is the new 
Deputy Clerk/Court Clerk. 
Danielle will be working with 
local businesses on licensing, 

managing Community Center reservations, helping with 
events, managing municipal court, and more. Her email 
address is Danielle@townofgardencity.com. Stop by and say 
Hi!

BRETT
BLOOM

Brett Bloom is Garden City’s new Physical Plant Manger. 
He will be taking care of buildings and grounds around 
town. Brett’s duties include Code Enforcement and 
Building Permits. He’s also the person you’ll contact if 
you want a spot in the Community Gardens. You can 
reach Brett by calling the Town 
Hall or email him at Brett@
townofgardencity.com.

Landscape Vouchers & Grants
We have landscape vouchers for Happy Life Gardens available at 
the Town Hall. Call, email, download from the website or stop by 
to pick up an application. 

The Board of Trustees voted to continue offering grants to residents 
and businesses for 2021. Need a new fence? There’s a grant for that. 

R e a d y to spruce up the outside of your home or business? Grants for that too. There are 
descriptions of grants on our website, or call us at the Town Hall to find out what’s available. 
We’ll answer your questions and help you with the costs on your next beautification project. 

MORADO
DANIELLE


